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Restoration resuming throughout the Magnolia project area 
 

King County’s contractor has continued to make progress on restoration throughout the Magnolia 
project area. Pipe connections are being completed, structures are being restored, and crews are 
preparing for operations later this fall. 

The contractor is resuming restoration work throughout the project area. Neighbors will have noticed 
reduced work activity during the operators’ strike, which you may have seen in the local news. Now 
that there is resolution on the regional labor issue, restoration activity can ramp up..  

West Galer Street 

Beginning the week of September 18, King County’s geotechnical consultant will use recently 
installed wells to survey conditions deep below the surface. This work will require traffic control 
around the work area. Traffic control may include a uniformed officer to make sure people are 
traveling safely through the area. 

We will update project neighbors on the schedule as crews make progress. We appreciate your 
patience as the County’s contractor makes progress to complete this project. 

What you can expect: 

 Work hours from 7 a.m. until 5 p.m. 
Work may extend later as needed. 

 Two-way traffic will be maintained, 
but lanes will be shifted, and traffic 
will be directed around the work site  

 Bicycles will travel with vehicle 
traffic. 

 

 
 
 

 



 

 

32nd Avenue West- Shoring removal beginning week of September 17; early-hours equipment 
delivery Friday, September 14 

Now that the operators’ strike is over, the next step in restoration work on 32nd Avenue West can 
continue. The contractor will be working full days to backfill the excavation and remove shoring now 
that the labor issue is resolved. 

The County’s contractor will pour a concrete wall on the upper diversion structure wall this week. 
Then work will begin to remove the shoring that has protected the excavation. This work will take 
about two weeks, and will generate noise and vibration in the work area. The contractor will perform 
vibration monitoring during this work 

Traffic flow will be maintained, but brief traffic delays may occur. Crews will work from about 7 a.m. to 
7:30 p.m. on weekdays. 

Smith Cove Park- Shoring removal begins, restoration of grass surface expected about Oct. 1 

The County's contractor is removing shoring that supported the access pit in Smith Cove Athletic 
Field. Work began September 12, and is expected to continue for a week. The contractor expects to 
replace grass around Oct. 1. This area will be protected to allow grass to get established.   

 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Please contact Monica Van der Vieren (monica.vandervieren@kingcounty.gov) if you have any 

questions, and feel free to call the 24-hour construction hotline at 206-205-5969 with any 
questions or concerns. 
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